
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Following on from my last update, I’m writing to confirm that​ we have now been 
instructed to close the school to almost all children ​after this Friday​ until further 
notice​. 

As advised by the government, we will do all we can to stay open for the children of key 
workers (e.g. NHS staff, police, others in frontline services) and children with certain 
needs. 

We are waiting for the government to publish more information on what this means. 

If you think your child may fall into one of these categories: 
 
To aid with our planning please click the link to the attached google form which will 
allow you to detail your initial individual requirements​. We understand that because 
of the current uncertainty these may well change.  ​We also hope that you will understand 
that we may need to change provision arrangements as advice changes or because of 
staffing availability.  ​S​o we can endeavor to respond as effectively as possible to your 
needs, ​we will review our available provision on a regular basis and as required . 

 

URGENT CLICK HERE 

 

We’ll be in touch again with our initial offer as soon as we are sure who this does apply to.  

All other children will need to stay at home, so we ask that you do not send your 
child into school from Monday onwards. 

Before school closes on Friday, we will send comprehensive information about 
what the provision will be for continuation of learning during this period of closure. 

Please note that this is a national closure – as you may have heard in the news – so while 
it is a challenging situation, we are not alone. We’ll re-open fully as soon as we can and 
will let you know when this is by email.  

This is as much as we know right now and we appreciate your continued patience as we 
deal with this ever-changing situation. We understand that this latest news will have an 
impact on you and your family and it’s far from ideal, but we’ll continue to keep in touch 
with any updates as the situation develops. 

If you want to get in touch to share any concerns, please don’t hesitate to do so via email 
or on 01670787315  

Thank you again for your continued support, and we will be in touch with more information 
when we can. 

 

Suzanne Connolly 

Head Teacher 

  



Felton C of E Primary School 

Mouldshaugh Lane 

Felton 

Morpeth 

Northumberland 

NE65 9PY 

Telephone Number 01670 787315 

 


